
  

 Friday, October 2- Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

          Oneg: Kelly Levy 

 

  

 Friday - October 9 - Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

  Bima: Herman Glaser 

                        Oneg: Joan Lerner 

   

     

 Friday, October 16- Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM 

      Special Wedding Blessing for Amanda Carande and Alex Perdue. 

  Bima: Hoyt Glazer and Joan Weisberg  

  Oneg: Judy Lentz, Rose Riter and Mary Klein 

           In honor of the wedding of Amanda Carande and Alex Perdue. 

 

 

 Friday, October 23 - Shabbat Service -7:30 PM                          

                         Bima: Marc Rosen and Michael Patick  

                         Oneg: Suzanne Hartz 

                     In honor of Maurce Hartz’ birthday. 

 

 

  Friday, October 30 - Shabbat Service -7:30 PM                          

                         Bima: Diane Shattls  

                         Oneg: Judy Lentz and Donnel Horn 

                     In honor of John and Judy Lentz’ 5th Wedding Anniversary.  

 

     

 

 

 

 

       

     Childcare is provided during Friday services as a courtesy to our members.                            
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RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

          SABBATH SERVICE FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
          SABBATH SERVICE SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
           WEEKDAY MINYAN SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 

Thursdays in October  

Hebrew Class 

6:00 PM 

 
 

Wednesdays in October 

Yiddish Choir 

7:15 PM 

 
 

 

Sunday, October 11  

Sisterhood Breakfast           

Meeting at Temple 

10:00 AM See page 13 

 
 

 

Wednesday, October 14 

Confirmation  

Class - 5:45 PM; 

Youth Group Meeting 

6:45 PM 

 

 

 

Friday, October 30 

Harpist in Residence 

Laurel Federbush 

Accompanies Shabbat  

Service   

& 

Saturday, October 31 

Havdalah and                     

Concert 

7:30 PM 

See page 7 
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From the Rabbi 
  
“Build a Sanctuary for Me that I may dwell among them.”  Exodus 24:8 
 
"Rabbi Jeremiah said in the name of Rabbi Abbahu, ‘Seek out Adonai” (Isaiah 55:6). And where may God 
be found? In the synagogues and study houses."  
 Jerusalem Talmud, Berakhot 5:1 
 

 Three thousand years ago, give or take a few centuries, our ancestors understood God as directing us to 
build a structure that we might experience God’s presence. 

 Two thousand years ago, or so, the writers of the Jerusalem Talmud understood God to be found in the 
place where we gather to pray and study Jewish texts.  

 One thousand year ago Rashi cited a midrash that explained that the “house of the people” referred to  
in Jeremiah 39:8 was the beit knesset, the house of gathering, the synagogue. 

 
In this millennia we are trying to establish new relationships with God, with each other, with Judaism.        
Institutional Judaism has lost its attraction for younger generations.  American Jews today tend to find         
holiness in nature.  We are likely to find meaning in making the world a better place and supporting our 
families.  Many of us don’t have a sacred connection with the beit knesset, the institution of B’nai Shalom.  
The prayer service may not speak to us anymore, the ancient words no longer resonating.   
 
It is up to every generation of Jews to reinterpret, redescribe, reimagine what the ancient texts and rituals 
mean in our own time and place.  Every year at Seder we read Exodus 35:8, “You shall explain to your child 
on that day, ‘It is because of what God did for ME when I went free from Egypt.’”  We read our own lives into 
the ancient stories and make the stories real and true for our own day.  Because many generations before us 
have carried out this task, the stories and the rituals are rich and textured with many levels of meaning and 
possibility.  They have stood the test of time.  It is up to us to make them real and immediate again. 
 
We need to restructure our finances (more at the November Congregational Meeting), and we will approach 
it from an awareness of possibility.  As we are restructuring and setting priorities, we have this opportunity 
to decide what is important to us as a congregation.  Not what was important to our parents or grandpar-
ents, but what is compelling to us and our children.  To wonder what might breathe new life into our time 
together.  To imagine new ways of energizing our traditions.  Our whole lives are Jewish, and our Jewish lives 
are rejuvenated by experiencing Judaism in different venues.   
 
Shall we have a Jews and Brews night every week?  We have a new brewer in the congregation we should be 
celebrating.  Do you want to go hiking while we study Torah?  Shall we have Shabbat dinners in each other’s 
houses or Shabbat outings to restaurants?  Can we pool our time and energy to work effectively on the local 
drug problem?  Let’s put our heads together!   
 
       In the coming months we will be having many conversations about our priorities and making Judaism     
 real in our lives.  Not just making it through our lives still connected to the community, but handing on     
  a rejuvenated and exuberant community to the next generation of Jews in Huntington. 
 
             As we infuse our everyday lives with the joys of Judaism, may we bless each other and our town. 
             Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton 
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OCTOBER 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
Hebrew 

6:00PM to 

7:00 PM 

2 

Shabbat 

Service 

7:30 PM 

 

 

3 

Shabbat 

Service 

9:00 AM 

4 
Minyan  

Service 

9:00 AM; 

Simchat Torah 

Service 

7:00 PM 

5 
Sukkot Yizkor 

Service 

11:00 AM 

 

6 7 8 

Hebrew 

6:00PM to 

7:00 PM 

 

 

9 

Shabbat 

Service 

7:30 PM 

 

 

10 

Shabbat 

Service 

9:00 AM 

 

 

11 

Minyan 

Service 

9:00 AM; 

Sisterhood 

Breakfast 

10:00 AM 

12 13 
Temple Board 

Meeting 

7:00 PM 

14 
Confirmation  

Class 5:45 PM; 

Youth Group 

Meeting 

6:45 PM; 

Yiddish Choir 

7:15 PM 

15 
Rummage    

Sale 

8:00 AM to 

2:00PM 
 

Hebrew 

6:00 Pm 

16 

Shabbat 

Service 

7:30 PM 

17 

Shabbat 

Service 

9:00 AM 

 

 

18 

Minyan 

Service 

9:00 AM; 

Eat, Pray, 

Learn Movie 

and Brunch 

10:00 AM 

19 20 
Federated 

Board Meeting 

7:00 PM 

21 
Yiddish Chorus 

7:15 PM 

22 

Hebrew 

6:00PM to 

7:00 PM 

 

 

23 

Shabbat 

Service 

7:30 PM 

24 

Shabbat 

Service 

9:00 AM 

 

 

25 

Minyan 

Service 

9:00 AM 

26 27 28 
Yiddish Chorus 

7:15 PM 

29 

Hebrew 

6:00PM to 

7:00 PM 

30 

Shabbat 

Service 

7:30 PM 

Accompanied 

by Harpist 

Laurel  

Federbush 

31 

Shabbat 

Service 

9:00 AM 

Federbush 

Harp concert 

7:30 PM 



4 October 2015 

B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
This year we hope to provide Thanksgiving food to local families in need. 

 

The cost of each basket is $18. Donations may be mailed to….  
 

B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674, Huntington, WV 25726 

 
    Volunteers are needed to:  Help put boxes together on Sunday, November 15 at 10:00 AM   
                                                   Fill the boxes Sunday, November 22 at 10:00 AM      

     and  Wednesday, November 25 to prepare for distribution at 9:00 AM. 
                                                                                

To volunteer, please contact: Peter Levy: 304-208-4898  
 

 

   We come to you asking for funds to provide food baskets for Huntington families in  
need  . . of all creeds and color. 
  The “Max Glick Memorial Thanksgiving Baskets” have brought joy and nourishment to 
hundreds upon hundreds of local families.  It has made “Thanksgiving” a meaningful and joyous day to 
so many people. 
  This charitable project not only brings us closer to the recipient, but equally important, it 
presents our Jewish community in a very gracious, compassionate and understanding position.  You will 
feel better for having “given” and it is a beautiful expression of brotherhood.  This generous act is one 
of the fundamental precepts of our religion:  THE ACT OF CHARITY. 
   

 We thank you in advance for your  

    compassionate heart and your 

generous contribution. 

 
 

A Joint Project of B’nai Sholom                          

Congregation and The Huntington                    

Jewish Benevolent Association  

  

 



October  2015 
5 

Amanda Carande and Alex Perdue are getting married! 

Please come to Friday Night Shabbat Service, Oct. 16 at 7:30 pm for their  

Aufruf (special wedding blessing) and rejoice with them at the Oneg after the service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
      See and Discuss                     

 the Movie,  
 

        “Above and Beyond,”  
  

      the overnight creation                      
 of the Israeli air force  

by a handful of 
 American G.I.s   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 Beverly Klein on her engagement to Travis Bohn. 

 
Jeff Silverstein on his engagement to Nicole Selbst.  

 

Sinaya Dayan (The local Chickpea Food Truck Owner) 

on becoming a U.S. resident. 
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Building Fund 

 Pauline Kaplan and Allen Kaplan 

 in memory of Peggy Cohen  

 

David and Sherry Patick 

 in honor of Paul and Lynne Mayer 

and David Glick 

 

Chai Fund 

Mark and Martha Barvin 

Malinda Cains 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

Howard and Gail Feinberg 

David Field 

David Glick 

Billy and Brenda Glick 

Maury and Suzanne Hartz  

Samuel Kincaid and James  

Morris-Smith 

Joan Lerner 

Janice Levine 

Regina Levine 

Judy Lundy 

Charolette G. Miller 

Marc and Susan Miller 

Maury and Deedee Mufson  

David and Sherry Patick 

Michael and Vicki Rosenberg 

Milford and Natalie Schneiderman 

Steve and Diane Shattls 

Steven Snyder Rabbi Eglinton  

Barney and Gina Stone 

Joan Weisberg 

Pam Weisberg 

 

Congregational Fund 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

in honor of Rabbi Wucher's 70th 

birthday 

 

Ed and Cindy Dawson 

In honor of Tom and P.J. Scarr 

 

James Gill 

 

Bill Rosen  

 

Sylvia Sapinsley 

 in honor of David Cohen's special 

birthday 

 

Steven L. Snyder & Rabbi Eglinton  

 

Memorial Fund 

The Booklet of Remembrance 

 

Ellen Herbert Arena and Anita  

Herbert Oller 

Bill and Frances Bloch 

Jenny Broh  

Pete and Karen Broh  

David and Marilyn Cohen  

Matt and Sandy Colker 

James and Ruth Egel  

Ed Eiland  

David Field  

Stuart Fish & Donna Wolery  

Maxine Frankel  

David Glick  

Maurice and Suzanne Hartz  

Jerome and Sallie Hayflich  

Richard and Ellen Hernandez  

Joe Horn  

Edwin Hyman  

Pauline Kaplan  

Martin Kassan  

Betty Korros  

Joan Lerner  

Barbara Levin  

Janice Levine 

Stephen and Wendy Lieman  

Judy Lundy 

Gerald and Annie Mansbach  

Marc and Susan Miller 

Maury and Deedee Mufson   

Mark and Nancy Newfeld 

Lake and Louise Polan  

Rose Marie Riter 

John and Jean Rosenberg  

David Scarr  

Betty Schoenbaum 

Stanley and  Caryl Sclove  

Steven Snyder and  

Rabbi Jean Eglinton  

Marc and Sherri Solochek  

Jack Steinberg  

Nancy Cohen Tarbis  

Mark and Niza Uslan  

Tammi Weinsweig  

Ed and Judy Woodruff  

Rabbi David and Tori  Wucher  

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

Rose Marie Riter  

in memory of  Phyllis Irene Skeens, 

mother of Judy Lundy, and Sylvia 

Lerner Glazer, mother of Hoyt 

Glazer; Mazel Tov to  Leah Levy             

on becoming a licensed sky diver 

and David Glick on his appointment 

to the Huntington Wall of Fame.  

 

Rena Steirn  

in appreciation of Rabbi Jean saying 

the prayers over Rena’s                        

loved ones’ graves 

 

Social Action Fund 

Anonymous, for the High Holy 

 Day Food Drive 

Marilyn Polan 

for the High Holy Day Food Drive 

 

Edda & Jack Steinberg Family 

Fund 

Jenny Broh 

Mitch and Linda  Klein 

 in honor of Jack Steinberg 

 

Milford and Natalie Schneiderman 

in memory of Edda Steinberg 

 
Donations received after  

September 25 will appear in the  
November newsletter . 

DONATIONs 
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_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 

_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 

_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 

Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 
(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 

 

__________________________________________________________________________ 
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Friday, October 30 to  

Saturday, October 31  

Harpist in  

Residence… 

Laurel  Federbush 

 

 Dr. Federbush will provide accompaniment 
 for the Friday, October 30th Shabbat Service .   

Saturday, October 31 there will be a Havdalah Service at 7:30 PM  
followed by a Concert!  

 Dr. Federbush will present original compositions and interpretations  

of well know portions from the Hebrew Bible. 

Reception to Follow: Wines of Israel  

IN HONOR OF DAVID GLICK, HUNTINGTON WALL OF FAME INDUCTEE 
 

 Laurel is a freelance harpist based in  Ann Arbor, Michigan.  
 She has a Bachelor of Music Degree in Harp Performance degree  from the  

University of Toronto, and Master's and Doctor of Musical Arts degrees from theUniversity of  
Michigan.  Her repertoire includes classical, Celtic, and contemporary music. 

 

TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 

Name_____________________________ 
 
Address___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 
 City ____________________________ 
 
State and Zip Code__________________ 
 

Phone number______________________ 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 
Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 
B’nai Sholom Congregation,   P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 
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Menu: 8 oz Prime Rib, garlic potato, green beans, salad, rolls,            
dessert, water, tea or coffee 

Vegetarian must be ordered in advance  

Time: Reception: 6:00 PM 

Dinner: 7:00 PM 

Ceremony: 8:00 PM 

Dress: Semi– formal 

 

Individual seats: $75 

Name_______________________________________ 

Address_____________________________________ 

Contact Name_________________________________ 

Telephone____________________________________ 

Mail to: City of Huntington Foundation, Inc. 

P.O. Box 1659 

Huntington, WV 25717-1659 

Contact: Maxine Loudermilk, President 

Telephone: 304-696-5522 

Email: loudermilkm@cityofhuntingtonfoundation.com 

Visit the Temple Face book page and “Like” 
our page so you can see all of our fun pics, 
posts and news. 
https://www.facebook.com/Bnai-Sholom-

Congregation-126655354095190/timeline/?ref=hl 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Also, visit our website for news and pictures of 
events. 
http://www.wv-bnaisholom.org/ 

https://www.facebook.com/126655354095190/photos/a.126655484095177.26961.126655354095190/384134901680566/?type=3&source=11


SHOLOMGRAMS 
October and November 2015 

 

Please check the names you want to send  
Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street  #1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth;                     
birthdays will be noted on 60th, 65th, 70th, 75th, 80th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  
Sholomgrams are $2.00 each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have 
them in our file.  You may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO: 

 

   _____   Tori Wucher on her 70th birthday October 2. 
 
  _____   Herb Colker on his 95

th
 birthday October 3. 

 
  _____   Tom and P.J. Scarr on their 25th anniversary October 13. 
 
  _____   David and Patricia Johnson on their 45th anniversary October 17. 
 
  _____   John and Judy Lentz on their 5th anniversary October 30. 
 
  _____   Herman Glaser on his 75th birthday November 3. 
 
  _____   David Scarr on his 94th birthday November 19. 
 
                             

DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 

 

Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 



SHOLOMGRAMS 

Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street  #1007 

Huntington, WV  25701 



 

 
THANK YOU to the following individuals who helped in some way  
to make our High Holy Day services run smoothly! 

 

  Rabbi Jean for our meaningful and moving services!  
  

 Gail Dubinbaum Massaro for coming to Huntington to share your amazing voice with us.  
 

  Our fabulous choir for your endless hours of practice and beautiful music.!   
 

  Jack Steinberg for his generous donation that established the Edda Steinberg Family Fund that allowed us to have 
our second year of High Holy Day dinners at Guyan Country Club for any of our congregants who wanted to feel              
connected to others. 

 

 Sandy Colker for chairing the Jack and Edda Steinberg Family Fund dinners at Guyan Country Club.  Much time 
and energy went in to all the planning. 

 

 Sisterhood for the delicious Rosh Hashanah oneg and luscious Yom Kippur break the fast! Both were beautiful and 
well attended. 

 

  All who donated food or funds to our High Holy Day Food Drive! 
 

  Kelly Levy for hosting the oneg after the Sukkot Service.  
 

  Those who added so much to our Simchat Torah celebration by playing instruments!    

 
        

A heartfelt thanks to all who participated in the Cemetery Services between Rosh                     
Hashannah and Yom Kippur.  Not only did we recall and transmit the days and times                 
of many of our community past, we also collected almost $100 for the Facing Hunger 
Food Bank.      
 

Rabbi Jean 
 

Kudos to all who participated in reading Merle Feld's play, The Gates Are Closing, on  
Selichot and Yom Kippur afternoon.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
And thanks to our audience and all who participated in the discussion.  We had several 
different take-aways, but here is one: Though all one's troubles cannot be freely shared in 
a community, our congregation is a place which can celebrate our joys and mitigate our 
sorrows.  For the more private traumas we go to friends, counselors and God. 
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Lauren Angel 

Samantha Beverage 

Herman Glaser 

Sam Kincaid 

Mitch Klein 

Kelly Levy  

James Morris-Smith 

Tom Pressman 

Steven Snyder 

Tori Wucher 

Rabbi David 

Rabbi Jean 
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Sophie Tucker was one of the greatest American performers of all time.                       
 She was loved all over the world.  Sophie performed for over 50 years from  
Burlesque to Broadway, from NYC to London! Audiences loved her                                 
performances.   

The show will offer a look at Sophie’s greatest jokes and songs.  Songs will                   
include: Some of these Days, My Yiddishe Momme, Life begins at Forty,                           
50 Million Frenchmen Can’t Be Wrong, Last of the Red Hot Mommas, There’s 
Gonna Be some Changes Made, I know that my Baby is Cheating on Me, I Don’t 

Want to Get Thin, Nobody Loves a Fat Girl.    

NY award-winning actress Kelli Bocock-Natale comes back to her hometown to perform her one-woman show –
 Sophie Tucker: Last of the Red Hot Mamas!  (This FREE event is  funded by the Lewis Glick Memorial Fund.) 
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Thursday,  October 15 

Sisterhood  Rummage 

Sale 

8:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

Set up day:  

Wednesday, October 14 

 

Help is needed. 

Chairs: Marilyn Cohen and Barbara 

Silverstein 

Sisterhood 
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Special Thanks to… 

 

 
 All who sold and bought ads for                    

or helped in any way with the  

the directory. 
 

 Sharon Pressman and the Sisterhood  

Board for the fabulous  

Rosh Hashanah Reception. 
 

 P.J. Scarr and her committee for the              

wonderfully delicious Yom Kippur  

Break the Fast.    
 

 Kelly Levy for the reception after the 

Erev Sukkot Service. 

 

 To all who contributed food for the High 

Holy day receptions.  

 

 
 

Tuesday,  November 10 

Noon Lunch at the Temple 

 

Guest Presenter 

Maria Manilla (Writer) 

 

Manilla is a long time Huntington resident                                
and award winning writer.                     

You may have read Shrapnel, her first novel, her short 
story collection, Still Life with Plums: Short Stories,                 

and her most recent work, a novel of magical realism,                 
The Patron Saint of Ugly. Often her stories                                 
reflect her own life and life in Huntington. 

 

 See You at Sisterhood 
Please send your 2015-2016 

dues of $36.00 made payable to:  
B’nai Sholom Sisterhood in care of:  

 

Barbara Silverstein 
104 North Boulevard 

Huntington, WV 25701 

 

Sisterhood                  

Breakfast Meeting 

Sunday,                          

October 11  

10:00AM 

 

Chairs: Judy Lentz 

and Donnel Horn 

   

  
Our Guest Speaker…..  
 Ellen Thompson, MD 

(Assoc. Prof, MU Medical School) 
  

A 1996 graduate of the Marshall University School of                    
Medicine, Dr. Thompson specializes in cardiovascular                        
disease. She is currently director of the MUSOM/CHH                     

Cardiology Fellowship Training Program and is a 
strong advocate of a healthy lifestyle as a 

 path to good health.  
RSVP to Mary Lee Glaser for your                                    

breakfast reservation. All are welcome with RSVP. 
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It’s not too early….. 
 

Five-thirty A.M. is early,           

but October is not too early 

to start Thinking                         

Hanukah!!! What fun!!!  

 It’s never too early. 

 

We already have several 

new, never before seen,  

Menorahs,  decorations, 

gift items and a truly mixed  

group of Tchotchkes.  

 

We have lots for all ages and all pocketbooks. We are known to 

cater to thrifty people – so be sure to stop by. 

 

Remember, it’s never too early, but sometimes it’s too late!!! 

 

Shop early and often - - when it’s gone, it’s gone!!! 

Come in for free kisses. 

Barb   304-633-7070 

 

 
 

Shopper of the Month 

 

Pauline Kaplan 
 

     It’s not the money . . . . It’s the attitude. 

 
RABBI’S  

OFFICE HOURS 
 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday  
 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 

 

Wednesday and Thursday 
9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 
 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

November 

 Newsletter  

is October 19 

 

 
 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 
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                             Sunday, November 1st at B’nai Sholom 10:30 am       

Please come for a delicious brunch as we welcome Candace Simon, Communications/Assistant                               
Regional Director for JFNA Network of Independent Communities. She’ll be discussing the current state                   

of the Jewish worldwide community and how our Federated dollars directly make a difference to our                     
fellow Jews in Israel and throughout the world. 

We will also learn more about Federated in our own community, including Camp Kief—the Jewish day 
camp held for the first time this summer for the children of our B’nai Sholom family. The Israeli counselors 

came to Huntington from an organization in Israel—funded in part by JFNA—and created an engaging,              
fun-filled camp that strengthened Jewish identity, Jewish values, and a connection to Israel in our children. 

                                 Please join us!!    R.S.V.P.  by October 25th  to  Linda Klein… 

                                            phone: 304-743-6339 /  email: abaxlp@aol.com      $ 10.00 donation 

             
www.FederatedJewishCharitiesofHuntingtonWV.org 

 
 

 

     Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington WV 

Charity – Jewish Life – Israel 

         Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington                                                                             

The Strength of a People. The Power of Community.               

Please Re-enroll Your Kroger Card at Kroger.com So the Temple Will Continue to 

Receive a Percentage of Money From Your Purchases…..  

Thanks to those who have been participating in the "Kroger Community Rewards" program. 
During the past 9 months we have received over $3000.00 from Kroger's. Participating in 
this program does not cost you anything. When you swipe your Kroger plus card you are           

helping the Temple to a percentage of your total purchases applied. This is Kroger's way of giving back to the                  
community.  But we recently learned that the program requires each person who participates in the program to re-
enroll each year. 
 
Your current enrollment will expire soon.  We are asking you to continue your participation on behalf of B'nai 
Sholom by visiting www.krogercommunityrewards.com to re-enroll and edit your account information.  Confirm 
that B'nai Sholom is the organization that you want a percentage of your money to go to when you shop with your 
Kroger card.  You will need to know....B'nai Sholom Congregation of Huntington WV charity                                           
code number is 82081. If you need help, Diane Shattls can help you with the re-enrollment process.   
Here phone number is 304-633-5334 
 

Also, if someone who has received this email shops at Kroger, but you haven't been in the program, please enroll 
as soon as you can. The percentages add up and we can receive thousands of dollars each quarter if                      
everyone enrolls.  Please email or call the office if you need directions on how to register for the first time. 

 

mailto:alp@aol.com
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Rabbi 

Jean E. Eglinton 
 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 

 

President 

Mitch Klein 
 

Vice President 

Kelly Levy 
 

Secretary 

Donna Spindel 
 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 
 

Past President 

Diane Shattls 
 

Board Members 
Dr. Gail Feinberg 

David Glick 

Herman Glaser 

Hoyt Glazer 

Sam Kincaid 

Joan Lerner 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 

Michael Patick 

Marc Rosen 

Joan Weisberg 
 

Sisterhood President 

Tori Wucher 

 
B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 
 

E-Mail: 
bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

 

Website: 

www.wv-bnaisholom.org 

 

October Floral Fund  Donations  

           
      

        
 

        Matt and Sandy Colker         Joseph Colker  

 

        David Glick         Maxine Alkire 

 

        Jerome and Sallie Hayflich      Walter Hayflich 

   

       Joe Horn        Sarah Soloman 

    

   Marge Kakara        Ruth Mendel Schradzki 

 

   Pauline Kaplan       Bessie Kaplan 

                                                         Theodore Kaplan  

 

   Carol Katz       Jerome “Jerry” Katz 

 

   Sam Kincaid and      Dr. Maureen B. Milicia 

   James Morris– Smith   

             

   Joan Lerner       Michael Goldston 

         David Lerner 

 

   Bob and Joyce Levy      Solomon C. Greenfield 

 

   Rudolph & Bernice Moos     Ruth Mendel Schradzki 

 

   Lake and Louise Polan      Frances Elizabeth Polan  

 

        Rose Marie Riter      Dennis Rogers 

  

       Vicki and Kalman Socolof            Lois Schiff 
 

       Rena Steirn                                  Lois Schiff 

 

       Nancy Cohen Tarbis     Abraham Cohen 

            

   Joan Weisberg      Simon Meyer  
 

   Ed and Judy Woodruff     Anna Kaplan  

                                                        Grace Ratowsky Radow 

      Donated by                          In  Memory of     
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October Yahrzeits   
 
October 1 - 3 observed on October 2 

Yetta Kaplan   10/1 

David Lerner   10/1 

Joe Cohen   10/2 

Charles Footlick  10/2 

Maxine Alkire   10/3 

Ida Straus   10/3 

 

 

October 4 - 10 observed on October 9 

Anna Kaplan   10/4  

Lois Schiff   10/5 Tishrei 22 

Lois Schiff   10/5 Tishrei 22 

Ruth Mendel Schradzki 10/5  

Rachel Padarevsky  10/6  

Shirley G. Freedman  10/7  

Si Mazo   10/7  

Grace Ratowsky Radow 10/8 Tishrei 25 

Alvin Silverstein  10/8 Tishrei 25 

Abraham (Abe) Cohen 10/9 Tishrei 26 

Ida Glick   10/9  

Bessie Kaplan   10/9 Tishrei 26 

Sarah Soloman  10/9  

Blanche Hammel Edelson 10/10  

 

 

October 11 - 17 observed on October 16 

Martin Levy   10/11  

Solomon C. Greenfield 10/12  

Benjamin Malmut  10/12  

Lake Polan, Sr.  10/12  

Joe T. Freedman  10/13  

Walter M. Hayflich  10/13  

Josephine (Josie) Smith 10/13  

Martin Edward Weill  10/14  

Isadore H. Boose  10/15  

Joseph Colker   10/15  

Isador Hyman   10/15 

Theodore Kaplan  10/15 Heshvan 2 

Frances Elizabeth Polan 10/15  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 18 - 24 observed on October 23 

Charles Glick   10/19  

Miriam Hume   10/19  

Beryl Carande   10/20  

Saul Cohen   10/20  

Dennis Rogers   10/20  

Gladys Shorrock  10/21 Heshvan 8 

Harry Loyal Pat" Broh" 10/22  

Aharon Rosenblum  10/22  

Freda Tully   10/22 Heshvan 9 

Michael Goldston  10/23  

 

 

October 25 - 31 observed on October 30 

Janet Baker   10/25   

Jerome Katz   10/26   

Grant R. Miller  10/26   

Minnie Simons  10/27 Heshvan 14  

Dr. Maureen B. Milicia 10/28   

Phillip Edwin Rose  10/28 Heshvan 15  

Bessie Stern   10/28   

Sondra Silverstein  10/30 Heshvan 17  

Sarah R. Mazo   10/31 Heshvan 18  

Simon Meyer   10/31   

Joe Schneiderman  10/31   

 

Our Condolences to… 

 

David and Marilyn Cohen  

on the death of Peggy Cohen, 

David’s sister.  
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All Thursdays in November – Hebrew class – 6:00 PM 
All Wednesdays in November—Yiddish Choir - 7:15 PM  

 
Tuesday, - Noon - Sisterhood Lunch Out Meeting 

 
Sunday, November  8 - Eat, Pray, Learn - 10:00 AM Brunch 

Followed by Book Discussion – Daniel DeSilva’s “The Kill  
Artist,” led by Deedee Mufson.  
RSVP to the office for Brunch 

 
Saturday, November 14 - Sophie Tucker at 7 PM. 

Kelli Bocock portrays Sophie Tucker, “Last of the Red Hot Mamas.” 
Reception: 7:00 PM    Performance: 8:00 PM (See page 12) 

     
Sunday, November 15 - Congregational Hors d'Oeuvres - 6:00 PM 

Meeting - 6:30 PM  


